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Freedom of Information request reference number:  8186.2 
 
Date of response: 18 March 2024 
 
Request: 
… Vernon House 
1 Holt Gardens 
Tooting 
London 
SW17 7FX 
 
The address forms part of a development known as The 1840, developed by City & Country. 
We understand the development was recently inspected by LFB in response to concerns 
raised by residents, including ourselves. We understand the officer at LFB that coordinated 
that inspection was ……attached to Westminster, Lambeth & Wandsworth Fire Safety. 
 
Given the concerns we and other residents raised, we are keen to receive a copy of any reports 
that were issued by LFB to the developer and/or managing agent in connection with that 
inspection, including any deficiencies that were identified therein, even if the development as 
a whole was given a rating of broadly compliant. We understand such reports are not 
published on the LFB website but, in light of LFB's published strategic goal of increasing 
accessibility and the confidence of residents post-Grenfell, we are therefore submitting this 
request. 
Could we kindly enquire as to the length of time that would be usual to wait before 
resubmitting a request for a report that is not yet complete? We note that 6 weeks have 
passed, which feels like a reasonable length of time, ………….. 
 
Response: 
The results of the fire safety audit which took place at Vernon House in January 2024, 
confirmed no significant failure to comply with the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 
(RRO).  
 
As a result the premises was deemed broadly compliant. This means that no enforcement 
action (informal or formal) was required as a result and no notices were issued by the LFB. 
 
I attach a copy of the Fire Safety Audit Report to this response. It can be found 
on pages 3 to 12 of this document. 
 
Please note, personal data has been removed from the attached documents under section 40 
of the FOIA – Personal Information. 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/40
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/40
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We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more 
information about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on 
our website 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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